

"Share your faith every day as a way of life!"

How the Lord Used Us in October, 2022

Brothers and Sisters,

We were blessed to have completed 9 M.A.D. Live Events in October, bringing back memories of the old days when we had busy months like this every month. We equipped another 357 people to share their faith in Christ as a lifestyle and we were blessed to see the Lord save two men, including a Mormon at one of our events. Another man who is a Chaplain at a large hospital, told me that my training will impact how he does his job going forward. Glory to God! We were blessed to have partnered with WGRC radio in Lewisburg, PA to host 2 events for their listeners. Things normally slow down leading up to the holidays in November and December, and our schedule going forward mirrors that history.

To update you on our ministry truck situation, it does need a whole new engine. It catastrophically failed at 90,000 miles only 1 1/2 months out of warranty. Ford will not cover it. The cost to replace the engine is \$14,650. We had a local repair shop order the engine and the supplier shipped the wrong one. Then our shop found out that there are NO 6.7L diesel engines available anywhere in the US due to supply chain issues. He couldn't even tell me when he could get an engine, but it will be many months. There is a class action lawsuit about these failures, and Ford and Chevy are both being sued. I am trying to figure out how to get involved in it. In the meantime, we have no vehicle for ministry use, and at some point, a large expense for a new engine. As we have some down time right now with no trainings, I was hoping to do some off-road ministry during this slow time, but that can't happen without a truck to tow our machine to the trails. If the Lord leads you to help us with the expense, we'd be blessed! Prayers for the finances and a solution are always appreciated!



To update you on my son-in-law's horrific motorcycle accident, he is making amazing progress in healing, although it will be a long road. Your continued prayers and financial support are needed and are a huge blessing to them. Thank you!

From my daughter, Jaimie:

"Mike and I wanted to take this opportunity to THANK YOU for all your gifts, prayers, love, and support during this journey. We have been beyond overwhelmed by your generosity, kindness, and encouragement. I could not keep up with individual thank-you notes because of how many I had to write. So please accept this as our way of expressing our gratitude. The words "thank you" cannot adequately express the magnitude of how grateful we are to you all.

I have seen God answer prayers before my eyes. As difficult as this situation is, it has been so cool to see God's hand in healing Mike. He has a long way to go. He is still unable to walk, but that will come soon. He has quite the journey ahead of him, but we both know that he is here

because God has a plan for him and his life. And as I've been saying this entire time, this journey is 'A Story for HIS Glory'.

We ask for continued prayers for healing, adjustments as his abilities change, endurance for me as I care for him, the house and our son at home, figuring out how to get back to my continued education and teaching, and Mike figuring out what work will look like as he is unable to return to work on site.

You all have been a huge blessing to our family."

Love In Christ, Jaimie and Mike

If the Lord lays it on your heart to help them financially, you may send a check made out to Jaimie Angstadt and mail it to 543 Woodrow Court, Wernersville, PA. 19565

Updates will be available periodically on our ministry Facebook page. PLEASE pray for Mike, Jaimie and their family. They need your prayers long term. Thank you!!

SCHEDULE FOR THE NEXT 3 MONTHS

- Nov 19 Walk thru the Bible Old Testament Seminar Mt. Zion Baptist Church, Jonesborough, TN
- Dec 4 M.A.D. Live Event # 718 One Church, Brevard, NC
- Jan 7 M.A.D. Live Event #719 First Baptist Church of Milton, PA
- Jan 8 We are looking for a church in PA to minister in on this day. Please call me if interested.
- Jan 14 M.A.D. Live Event # 719 Church TBD Johnson City, TN In partnership with "The Light FM"
- Jan 15 We are looking for a church in TN to minister in on this day. Please call me if interested.
- Jan 21 M.A.D. Live Event # 729 Church TBD Hendersonville, NC In partnership with "The Light FM"
- Jan 22 We are looking for a church in NC to minister in on this day. Please call me if interested

WE HAVE MANY OPEN DATES IN 2023. PLEASE CONTACT ME IF YOU'D LIKE TO SCHEDULE AN EVENT AT YOUR CHURCH IN 2023!

PLEASE PRAY WITH US

- We have a very light schedule so far for the next 3 months. Please continue to pray for bookings
- Please pray for Mike and Jaimie for complete healing, and for God to meet their financial needs.
- Cathy continues to struggle with a change in her ability to taste and smell. She can't stand to cook as the smell of her delicious meals turns her stomach. Most of the foods she has always enjoyed taste bad to her. She is very unhappy not being able to enjoy eating and smelling food being cooked. Thanks!
- The Don Sunshine Ministries Annual Board Meeting will be held in early December. The exact date has yet to be determined. Please be in prayer for the leadership and for the Lord's guidance in the decision making.
- Please pray for a faster provision of an engine for our ministry truck
- For continued good health and travel mercies.

Love in Christ,

Cathy and Don